Annual General Meeting of the 2/3rd Aust Light AA Regt. Assoc. held at the Naval and Military Club at 12 noon on 24th April 2006.

12 noon

The Secretary called for order and introduced the President Ron Bryant.

President

The President welcomed all attending, with a special welcome for those attending from interstate and country. A warm welcome and thanks, was also extended to Mr Ron Berry. Ron has kept our computer listing up to date for the past 19 years.

Apologies

A number of apologies had been received by the Secretary in the past weeks, all extending good wishes for a great reunion. Harry Sauerberg tendered Harry Goodwin's apology.

All apologies were accepted.

Minutes

The President announced that he had scanned the minutes of the last AGM, found them correct, there was no business arising from them, and called for a motion.

Moved J. Hepworth, Seconded J Berkley, Carried.

Treasurer

The Treasurer having distributed his report, spoke on it and pointed out that that this financial year a surplus of \$22 was achieved. Total Assets were at 31st Dec. 05, \$9954. There were no questions,

The Treasurer moved that the report be received and adopted. Seconded by Mal Webster. Carried

Presidents Report.

The President made a special mention of our visitors Rob Bennett and his wife Liz. They were attending in honour of Rob's father, Max 9th, who sadly passed away in 2005. The increasing age of our membership was acknowledged, and special mention of Les Harris now 96 and here today. Les has been a staunch worker for both the Association in many capacities over many years, and also a most valuable member of Legacy.

Max Parsons, 2/12th Field regiment, passed away this year.
Max had produced our "Take Post" for many years at very little cost. His work for this Association is recognised as being of a high standard. We were able to get the Secretary's daughter-in-law to fill the breech, the high standard will be maintained. I acknowledge and thank the many generous donations from members and widows of this association, these have made it possible to keep, as best possible, in contact with as many that we know of.

We estimated that we may have about 30 members here today, in fact there are only 24 members and six visitors. Today has been heavily subsidised and I expect that future reunions will be subsidised.

In conclusion, Anzac Day is about "Lest we Forget". Don't forget our men and women still serving overseas in dangerous areas. Our best wishes and prayers go to them.

Election of Officers, President reports that there had been no nominations for office, and that the present incumbents are prepared to continue. "I therefore declare that the present officers are elected for the coming year"

Further Business There being no further business the President closed the meeting at 12.20 pm.